December 8, 2010
SENT VIA E-MAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge St. Suite 2701

Toronto, Ontario M4P  1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:


Board File No. EB-2010-0137

                                                            Milton Hydro Distribution Inc.

                                                             Procedural Order No. 3

On December 7, 2010, the Board ordered that:

Milton Hydro shall file evidence regarding the publication of the Notice for this proceeding in the Milton Canadian Champion by the end of day December 7, 2010.

Milton Hydro responded acknowledging that the Milton Champion is a free newspaper. 

To publish in a free local newspaper is  in contravention of the Energy Board Act of 1998 and the Board’s own directive to Milton Hydro on September 15, 2010, where the Board issued a Letter of Direction to Milton Hydro requiring it to publish the Board’s Notice “…in one issue of the English language newspaper having the highest PAID circulation…”.  
It is on this basis that I am, again, asking the board to suspend the current hearing, until such time that Milton Hydro complies with the Energy Board Act of 1998 and with the letter of direction issued by the Board on September 15, 2010.

For the Board to accept The Readership Survey as some sort of fulfilment of the requirement to  publish in the highest paid circulation newspaper in the area would be in contravention of the requirements in the Energy Board Act and in contravention of the Boards own directive to Milton Hydro. 

Yours truly,
J. Shewchun

mac8300sped1@yahoo.ca

cc:  Mr Aleck Dadson
